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March 10, 2022 
 
 
Mr. Michael Sokol 
Efficiency Division 
California Energy Commission 
715 P Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 

Docket Number:  22-AAER-01 
TN Number:  TN 241949 

 
 
Dear Mr. Solkol: 
 
This letter comprises the comments of Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) in response to the 
California Energy Commission (Energy Commission) Notice of Proposed Action (NOPA) regarding 
Commercial and Industrial Fans and Blowers. 
 
PG&E understand the potential of appliance efficiency standards to cut costs and reduce consumption 
while maintaining or increasing consumer utility of products. We have a responsibility to our customers 
to advocate for standards that accurately reflect the climate and conditions of our respective service areas. 
 
PG&E respectfully requests that the deadline for submitting comments to Docket Number 22-AAER-01 
be extended to April 26, 2022, two weeks after the public hearing scheduled on April 12, 2022. The 
current deadline, April 11, 2022, falls one day before the public hearing. We believe that all stakeholders 
will be able to provide better-informed comments to the Energy Commission if we have the opportunity 
to hear more about the NOPA from Energy Commission staff. 
 
In conclusion, we would like to reiterate our support to CEC’s NOPA on Commercial and Industrial Fans 
and Blowers. We thank the Energy Commission for the opportunity to be involved in this process. 
 
Sincerely, 
  

  
  
Patrick Eilert  
Manager, Codes & Standards  
Pacific Gas and Electric Company  
  
 


